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I am a resident on the same block of the gas station. Everyone
knows there is already a car wash in the middle of the block for
decades. There is absolutely no need to grant all kinds of
exceptions to allow building another car wash which will create
major traffic, noise and air pollution! Last year, the Zoning
Administrator heard the public outrage loud and clear, and
rightfully denied the application. Why are we even dealing with
this again?? It is a complete waste of time and taxpayers’ hard
earned money to entertain some gas station owner trying to
generate even more profits at the expense of all nearby residents!



